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MCC Warrior Basketball Team
wins its first NLCAA National
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Championship

~ The Michigan Christian Col-
lege Warrior Basketball Team
left for the National Little Col-
lege Athletie Association
(NLCAA) National Tournament
on March 5. In the opening
game, the Warriors beat
Draughons College, of Knox-
ville, Tennessee, 95-86. MCC
then entered the quarter finals
against Dyke College, of Cleve-
land, Ohio. Trailing by a point
with 9:46 left in the game, the
Warriors moved ahead to beat
Dyke, 120-97.

Entering the semi-finals
against the tournament’s num-
ber one seeded team, Mt.
Senario, the Warriors found
themselves in a defensive strug-
gle. The half-time score saw Mt.
Senario with a 46-32 lead. The
Warriors’
however, enabled them in the
final minutes to take a 69-58
victory.

MCC entered the final game
of the tournament, on March
10, against St. Scholastica, of

St. Paul, Minnesota. The Saints-

started off with a quick 8-0
lead, and, just before the half,
the Warriors found themselves
trailing 21-17. In the next six
minutes, MCC's team pulled
ahead to take a 34-24 half-time
lead. During the second half,

intense styl-e.’-_

the Warriors moved into a
20-point lead, finishing the
Championship game with a win-

ing score of 88-56.

“The MCC Men’s Basketball
Team set four goals for the
1988-89 season,”’ stated Coach
Garth Pleasant. “The team
wanted a 20-win season, a con-
ference championship, a district
title, and a national champion-
ship.” In February, the War-
riors beat Jordan College, of
Detroit, Michigan, 95-83, gain-
ing the North Central District
Tournament title and a berth in
the National Finals. Having
now completed their 25-3 sea-
son with a National Champion-
ship, the Warriors have realized
each of the goals they set for
themselves. ‘

Providing leadership and con-
tinuity throughout the entire
season were co-captains Eric
Vaughn and Troy Rusnell
Vaughn, a 6’1" sophomore
guard from Saginaw, Michigan,
led his team in rebounding 7.4

- points per game. He averaged

19.9 points, and 8.2 assists. He
also shot 48% from the three-

-point range. Vaughn was selec-

ted to the NLCAA All Ameri-
can Team for his performance

.during the year, and was voted

MVP of the National Tourna-

Freshman guard, Dwayne Tubbs, performs another successful
layup shot.

Co-Captain, Eric Vaughn, speaks with Channel 7’s John Gross about the Warriors’ NLCAA National
Championship, as the rest of the team looks on. ; :

ment. “Eric is a bright young
man who has a very good under-
standing of the game,” stated
Coach Pleasant. “He has the
best hands of any player I've

ever coached. I believe Eric will -

be a fine Division I or, II player
during the next two years.’

Troy Rusnell, a 6'2” forwatd
from Lake Orion, Mi
also played a key role in guiding
the Warriors toward their first
National Championship.
Rusnell averaged 15.7 points
per game, with 5.7 rebounds.
He also shot 57% from the field,
and was an NLCAA Central
District 1st Team selection.
About this player Coach
Pleasant stated, ‘‘Troy was an
integral part of our success this
season, with an intense style of
play. Certainly he was an out-
standing player and leader, but
more importantly he is an out-
standing citizen.”

Dwayne Tubbs, a 5’10’ fresh-
man guard from Ypsilanti,
Michigan, led the team -in
scoring. Tubbs displayed out-
standing skill with 26 points
per game for the National Tour-
nament, and a 22.7 points-per-
game average for the year. He
also averaged 5 assists-and 3.4
steals per game. “Dwayne is
one of the best scorers I've ever
coached,” stated Pleasant. ‘“‘He
has excellent defensive skills
that are overshadowed by his
scoring ability.”’ Tubbs was an
NLCAA North Central District
1st Team selection, and was
chosen for the All Tournament
Team.

The third player in an ex-
plosive three-guard offense, be-
sides Vaughn and Tubbs, was
5’8" freshman Willie Maull, of
Romulus, Michigan. Pleasant
stated about Maull, ‘‘He’s one
of the most intense players I've
ever had. There’s no way you
can measure the size of a kid’s
heart.”’ Another freshman, 6’2"
Anthony Foster of Valdosta,

Georgla. rounded out an
aggressive starting line-up.

Additional players on the
Warrior Team were sophomores
Chris Bies, of LaSalle,
Michigan; and Keith Strick-
land, of Detroit, Michigan.
Completing the team were the
following freshmen: Jeff Harde-
man, of Mt. Clemens,
Scott Raby, of Pont.mc,
Michigan; Todd Speaks, of
Lake Orion, Michigan; and Dan
Wallace, of Rochester,
Michigan.

The Warriors, a team com-
prised of sophomores and fresh-
men, faced many four-year col-

leges with older, more ex-
perienced players. Consistently
playing on their great strengths
of extreme quickness and the
ability to shoot three-pointers
well, however, the team was
able to realize a dream Pleasant
has had for Michigan Christian
College since he began coaching
11 years ago. Coach Pleasant
best summed up the excitement
at Michigan Christian, follow-
ing the National Tournament,
when he stated, ‘“Whoever wins
the NCAA won’t be any more
thrilled than we are right now.

‘We know we're not the NCAA,

but this is ours.”

Troy Rusnell, a Sophomore co-captain, blocks the shot of an
opponent.
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‘Message
from ,
the
President

Dear Friends:

In 1982, Michigan Christian College officially established an
Estate Planning Program, sometimes referred to as a Planned
Gifts Program. The program involves the institution’s dealing
with individuals and families in an advisory capacity, so as to
encourage them to plan the distribution of their estates. This

planning emphasizes what the client wants to accomplish with
his or her estate; how one may do his or her best in terms of tax
savings and in the use of various technigues such as the Last
Will and Testament; Charitable Remainder Trusts; Annuity
Trusts, Gift Annuities, etc. Michigan Christian College -has
people on staff who have received special training in the tech-
niques, who, in consultation with you, your attorneys, account-
ants, insurance advisors, and bank trust officers, make recom-
mendations based on the individual’s particular estate goals.
We always urge that our recommendations be examined by
one’s attorney and C.P.A.

Also in 1982, the Michigan Christian College Heritage Club
was organized for the purpose of recognizing and honoring
those thoughtful individuals who include Michigan Christian
College in their estate plans. We encourage people to think in
terms of this type of long range planning; however, our philoso-
phy has always been “if it isn’t a good deal for the client, it isn't
a good deal for chhxgan Christian College.” Membership in the
Heritage Club is available to individuals and families who have
made a non-contingent provision to benefit Michigan Christian
College in their estate plans. In recognition of such a provision,
the College awards a beautiful wall plaque to the doner. Also,
Heritage Club members are invited annually by the President
to a dinner honoring them on Wednesday evening of the annual
Bible Lectureship. At this writing, we have identified 69 family
units as members of the Michigan Christian College Heritage
Club.

If you have included Michigan Christian College in your
estate plans but have not notified the College, you are en-
couraged to do so with as much detail as you feel is comfortable
for you. If your provision is non-contingent, you will be added to
the list of distinctive Heritage Club members.

If you would like for a Michigan Christian College repre-
sentative to visit with you about your estate plan, please con-
tact my office at 313/651-5800 or write me at 800 West Avon
Road, Rochester Hills, Michigan 48063. If you have already
included Michigan Christian College in your estate plans, let us
enroll you in the Heritage Club!

Very sincerely,

Milton B. Fletcher
President

Applications are cur-
rently being ac-
cepted for two MCC
Resident Supervisor
positions. Interested
individuals should

- contact the Student
Services Office at
313-651-5800,

ext. 34.

Members of MCC's_ Phi Betg Lambda are officially inducted into the business club at the March 28

Chartering Ceremony.

"MCC charters first Phi Beta Lambda
business club in Michigan

Along with other signs of
growth and development on the
campus of Michigan Christian
College, a group of students
have formed the first Phi Beta
Lambda business club chapter
in Michigan. The group, official-
ly chartered in March of 1989,
comprises 25 Business stu-
dents, and is supervised by an
Advisory Board of Business
faculty which includes- Mrs.
Barbara Cole, Ms. Maureen
Foglesong, Dean Birgie Hou-
ston, Dr. John Todd, Mr. Kent
Wieb, and the club’s sponsor,
Mrs. Katheryn Wilkins.

Billy Blake, a junior Account-
ing major from Littleton, Color-
ado, serves as President of the
new club. Jim Craig, a junior
Finance major from Morenci,
Michigan, fills the position of
Vice-President. Additional offi-
cers include Lisa King, a Com-
puter Information Systems ma-
jor from Southgate, Michigan,
serving as Secretary; Dereka
Smith, a Marketing/Manage-
ment major from Dayton, Ohio,
serving as Treasurer; Randy
Haynes, a General Business
major from Bellwood, Illinois,
filling the position of Historian;
and Debbie Workman, a Com-
puter Information Systems ma-
jor from Ashland, Qhio, serving
as Parliamentarian.

Members of Phi Beta Lamb-
da meet weekly to discuss ac-
tivities involving each of the or-
ganization’s committees. Tony.
Burns, a General Business ma-
jor from Lake Orion, Michigan,
is Chairman of the Membership
Committee. He organizes chap-
el announcements and presen-
tations, and controls the club’s
Information Board. In charge
of the Program Committee is
Ronda Black, a Legal Assistant
major from Flushing, Michi-
gan. She plans special pro-
grams for the organization’s
meetings, and she was in charge
of organizing the March 28 for-
mal Chartering Ceremony.
Mark Johnson, a General Busi-
ness major from Union City,
Michigan, is Chairman of the

~Community Services Commit-
tee. This group is currently
formulating a project which will
help provide food for some of
the Detroit area’s homeless.
The Business Liaison Commit-

tee Chairman, Veronica Mott, is
a General Business maJor from
Detroit, Michigan. She is cur-
rently working with local busi-
nesses to organize field visits

_and future internships for Busi-

ness majors,

Additional committees in-
clude the Public Relations Com-
mittee, chaired by Darrell Amy,
a General Business major from
Ontario, Canada; the Publica-
tions Committee, chaired by
Randy Haymes; the Student
Center Store Committee,
chaired by John Lupanoff, a
Marketing major from Mid-
land, Michigan; and the Em-
ployment Service Committee,

chaired by Amber Riffle, a

Legal Assistant major from
Rockford, Tilinois. Also part of
the organization are the Inter-
national Marketing Committee,
chaired by Duncan Alney, a
General Business major from
Calcutta, India; the Michigan
Corporate News Committee,
chaired by Mya Manciel, a
Legal Assistant major from
Detroit, Michigan; the Govern-
mental Affairs Committee,
chaired by Rob Perez, a General

Business major from Wyoming,
Michigan; and the General
Fundraising Committee,
chaired by Veronica Cobb, a
General Business major from
Drayton Plains, Michigan. Ran-
dy Haynes, Chairman of the
Publications Committee, is
writing a yearly newspaper and
an annual report for the club.

Several members of Phi Beta
Lambda will eventually partici-
pate in national competitions.
Facets of the competition pro-
grams include accounting, busi-
ness communications and
decision-making, business law
and principles, economics, com-
puter concepts and applica-

‘tions, management, marketing,

and impromptu speaking.

A field trip will encompass a
day spent at the international
port of Detroit. Students will
tour a steel cargo ship, and
learn how the customs process
works. Trips planned for the
1989-90 school year are visits to
a Ford Assembly Plant, the Chi-
cago Board of Trade, and the
Cincinnati Federal Reserve
Bank.

Billy Blake, President of MCC'’s first Phi Beta Lambda business
club, welcomes guests to the Chartering Ceremony.



Associates hold annual
Spring Festival

On March 11, at 12:30 p.m.,
the Associates of Michigan
Christian College held their
annual Spring Festival. With
Mrs. Beth Fisher serving as
Chairman, members of the
Brighton Chapter organized the
event. The Festival featured a
luncheon in the Cafeteria, and a
fashion show held in the West-
side Central Chapel.

Decorations for the luncheon
were beautiful, paper daffodil
baskets made by members of
the Parkside Chapter. The
menu included Hawaiian Chick-
en Salad, hard rolls, iced tea or
coffee, and a choice of chocolate
or white cake. Each of over 200
guests received favors of note
paper, donated by the Brighton
Chapter. To assist in under-
writing the cost of the lunch-
eon, donations were made by
each chapter, along with dona-
tions of food from Meijers
Thrifty Acres and Krogers.

Guests moved to the Chapel,

at 1:45 p.m., for a fashion show
of spring apparel presented by
Caren Charles. Models included
Mrs. Georgia Phillips, of the
Gateway Chapter; Mrs. Mary
Etta Whitelaw, of the Lincoln
Park Chapter; Miss Kali
Feltner, of the Pontiac Chapter;
Mrs. Nola Cucheran, Mrs.
Joyce Felzien, Mrs. Evelyn
Fletcher, Miss Amy Harrison,
Mrs. Patty Harrison, Mrs.
Teresa Newsome, and Mrs.
Lynne Stewart, all of the
Rochester Chapter. Mrs.
Norma Morris, of the Brighton
Chapter, served as the back-
ground pianist for the event.

The Annual Bake Sale, or-
ganized by the Clawson Chap-
ter, was held in conjunction
with the Spring Festival.” All
profits of the Associates’ pro-
jects will eventually be given to
Michigan Christian College,
through the Associates’ annual
project budgets.

Pete Sexton visits with a Mercy Bellbrook resident confined to a
wheelchair, following a Tuesday evening devotional.

Students Serve Seniors at
community facilities

MCC students, in a practical
sense, are finding many oppor-
tunities in which to share the
spirit of the College with the
Rochester Hills community.
Rapid growth in the area sur-
rounding the school has re-
sulted in the opening of several
new senior citizen facilities.
Three of these unique housing
complexes are visited regularly
by student groups.

Each Monday evening a
group of 15-20 students, em-
ployees, and other Christian
adults meet at the Avondale
Convalescent Home to sing
with the ‘‘Seniors” well-loved
hymns such as ‘“The Old Rug-

ged Cross,” and ‘‘Amazing
Grace.”” Many Seniors, unable
to leave the nursing center,
enjoy this contact with the stu-
dents. Separated from parents
and grandparents, students
benefit from the contact with
the Seniors. One 78-year-old
male resident of Avondale, who
is confined to a wheelchair, is a
talented musician. Following a
devotional, he wheeled himself
to the piano and entertained
students with a concert of rag-
time and jazz. Students usually
receive a hug from each nursing
center resident present at a de-
votional, before leaving.
Peachwood Inn, a retirement
center built to resemble a fine

A Cappella

Chorus

Spring

Tour

May 6-17, 1989

Joe Bentley

Director

hotel, is a senior housing
complex made up of indepen-
dent apartment living, assisted
care, and total care units.
Through a program sponsored
by the Rochester Church of
Christ, students attend a Sun-
day afternoon worship service
with the Seniors. Male students
are encouraged to lead and
assist in the service. In con-
junction with a mid-week
morning Bible class, the
program has grown from five
participating Seniors to over
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7:30
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6:00
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11:45

Mon. 15th
7:00

Tue. 16th
7:00

Wed. 17th
7:00

Thur.

25. Mr. William Crane, a resi-
dent of the Inn, was baptized
through this outreach effort,
and has been able to worship
with his Christian family at the
Rochester Church. Officials at
Peachwood were so encouraged
by this weekly, inspirational
program for their residents that
they asked leaders of the Roch-
ester congregation to begin
holding services at Cherrywood
Inn, a similar facility managed
by the same organization as is
Peachwood.

MCC Partnership Dinner XVIII
Detroit, Michigan

Waterford Church of Christ
Drayton Plains, Michigan

Conant Gardens Church of Christ
Detroit, Michigan

Grandville Church of Christ
Grandville, Michigan

Willowdale Church of Christ
Elkhart, Indiana

Park Forest Church of Christ
Matteson, lllinois

Belvidere Church of Christ
Belvidere, lllinois

Southside Church of Christ
Milwaukee, Wisconsin

Alto Road Church of Christ
Kokomo, Indiana

Park Avenue Church of Christ
Indianapolis, Indiana

Indianapolis Christian School
Indianapolis, Indiana

Fairlawn Church of Christ
Muncie, Indiana

Meadowlawn Church of Christ
Sandusky, Ohio

Perrysburg Church of Christ
Perrysburg, Ohio

Directly across the road from
the College is a new multi-care
facility called Mercy Bellbrook.
Executive Officers of the
Student Body Association are
encouraging participation in a
weekly visitation program
they’ve begun at this facility.

Service and community re-
sponsibility are taught in the
classroom at MCC. Students
themselves, however, have
shown the concern and willing-
ness it takes to make theory a
practicality.
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MCC students help
spread the gospel in
foreign fields and

at home

Michigan Christian College
has been a participant in the
mission effort to provide Chris-
tian education for the Midwest,
since late 1959. On a daily
basis, administrators, faculty
and staff renew their mission to
train young people academical-
ly in a spiritual atmosphere. In
keeping with this spiritual
emphasis, a club exists on cam-
pus which provides students
the opportunity to share their
faith in a practical way. The
Mission Emphasis Team, a
group of ten to twenty college
students, organizes weekend
campaigns in areas of Michigan
where the Lord’s Church needs
additional support and en-
couragement.

Members of this year’s Mis-
sion Emphasis Team met on a
weekly basis to discuss plans
for their mini-campaigns, and
to prepare materials necessary
to work with children, ranging
in age from three to twelve.
During the first of their double-
weekend campaigns, these stu-
dents helped members of the
sponsoring congregation ad-
vertise the events which would
take place the following week-
end. Returning to the same con-
gregation the next weekend,
MCC students taught classes,
supervised Bible Learning Cen-
ters, and led devotionals for the
participating children.

FEPL EIeS-

Under the supervision of
Dean of Students, Garth
Pleasant, Miss June Hendrick,
a 1983 graduate of MCC, was
asked to coordinate the logis-
tics of the Mission Emphasis
program. During the summers
of 1984, 1985, and 1987, she
worked with German campaign
efforts using the “Let’s Start
Talking’’ study series.
Designed by a missionary, this
series enabled teams of four to
six people to work with foreign
congregations of the Lord’s
Church in reaching the lost.
‘“‘Missionaries to Germany
found doorknocking, and
similar methods, to be inef-
fective in a country where
people highly value their pri-
vacy,” stated Miss Hendrick.
“Europeans are easier to get to
know and share the gospel with
on an individual basis. What we
offered them directly was the
opportunity to practice
speaking their newly-learned
English. What we offered them
mdn-ectly was a look into God'’s
Word.

Campaign team members
worked with two to three Ger-
man natives each day, for a
period of six weeks. Daily les-
sons consisted of conversations
with a student, using the Bible
as a text. “As a general rule,
Germans see religion as a form
of social interaction, and not as

Vic Bliss tells a Bible story to one of the children at a Mission
Emphasts teaching workshop.

-y

Mission Emphasis Team members. Front Row: Sherrie Allen, Kandi Cook, and Gail Rathbun. Row 2:
Linda Mordaunt, Sherry Pace, Edet Udofia, Pete Sexton, Pam Ferguson, Robin Stephens, Vic Bliss,
and Miss June Hendrick (sponsor).

a personal relationship with a
divine being,’’ stated Miss Hen-
drick. “We told our students,
beforehand, that the Bible
would be the text in these con-
versational classes, but they
didn’t think it would really
have an effect on them. They
simply wanted to better their
English-speaking skills. Many
Germans have no concept of a
God, or of the eternal life He
offers. Evolvement of this con-
cept in their minds is a slow
process. Germans will not
quickly commit to something
they don’t really understand.
Once German natives can be
convinced of the reality of
God’s word, their whole lives
are changed and they are very
zealous and committed to their
Saviour.”

Miss Hendrick is currently
part of a team of six indi-
viduals, some of whom parti-
cipated in the College’s Mission
Emphasis program, who will

teach the “Let’s Start Talking”’
series in Germany, this
summer. Team members Victor
Bliss, Laura Day, Linda Satti-
son, Pete Sexton, and Karen
Owen are presently undergoing
twenty weeks of training to pre-
pare them for their mission.
Throughout these weekly
sessions, they are learning how
to converse with people of
varied religious backgrounds,
receiving instruction on how to
solicit financial support, and
filing for necessary documents
such as a visa and a passport.
Group members are also
familiarizing themselves with
the “Let’s Start Talking’’ study
guide method, becoming more
aware of German cultural dif-
ferences, and learning to better
react to each other as a group.

As this year’s Mission Em-
phasis Coordinator, Miss Hen-
drick wished to expose students
to a variety of mission efforts
taking place both in the United

States and in foreign fields. In
August, 1989, she will join a
missions effort in Catacamas,
Olancho, Honduras, for a period
of two years. In addition to
assisting in the delivery of
medical supplies to people in
outreaching areas, she will
maintain records and statistics
on a computer system at the
campaign’s headquarters office.
Miss Hendrick sees this mis-
sion as an opportunity to use
talents the Lord has given her
to spread the message of His
saving grace throughout
various parts of the world. ““The
most important lesson I wanted
to teach members of the Mis-
sion Emphasis Team,” she
states, “is that every Christian
has at least one talent which
can be used in meeting the
needs of people, both from a dif-
ferent culture and from one’s
own neighborhood.”
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Lady Warriors
continue to
grow into a
stronger team

The 1988-89 Lady Warriors
Basketball Team, coached by
Mr. Kent Wieb, finished the
season with a 5-15 record. ‘“‘We
are in the process of building a
strong women’s basketball pro-
gram,” stated Wieb. “This
team won about the same per-
centage of games as last year,
but each of this year’s games
were very close. With the possi-
bility of four returning starters
next year, and the potential for
outstanding, new talent, we
could turn this year’s record
around.”

Leaders on the 1988-89 team
included Susan Lambert, Paula
Zink, Darcy Washburn, and
Kathy Mason. Lambert, a 5'4”
guard from Indianapolis, Indi-
ana, was the leading scorer with
a 15 point-per-game average.
Paula Zink, a 5°11” freshman
forward from Utica, Michigan,
closely followed Lambert with
an average of 12 points per
game. Darcy Washburn, a fresh-
man guard from Washington,
Michigan, averaged 4 assists
per game; and Kathy Mason, a
freshman forward from North
Canton, Ohio, averaged 3 as-
sists. - : ‘

Also part of the Lady Warrior
Team were sophomores Laura
Baker, of Columbus, Ohio; Jami

Freshman forward, Paula Zink, pushes the basketball away from
an opponent and toward one of her teammates.

Dye, of Washington Court
House, Ohio; Sherry Hall, of
Cutler, Ohio; and Julie Vaughn,
of Clio, Michigan. Completing
the team were freshmen Marcy
Hall, of Flint, Michigan; Traci
Spencer, of South Lyon, Michi-
gan; and Pam Zink, of Utica,
Michigan.

The highlight game, accord-
ing to Wieb, came during the
middle of the season, when the

Lady Warriors played and beat
William Tyndale College, 96-22.
“The Cincinnati Bible Tourna-
ment was also a highlight,”
said Wieb, “because we had
more hustle, made a greater
percentage of our shots, and im-
proved our technique with each
game.” Wieb leoks forward to
an excellent season next year,
and continued growth in this
athletic program.

lerary adds computer indexing
for major information sources

Knowledge Index, an online
computer service that provides
access to information from mil-
lions of references in over
30,000 journals, recently began
operation in the Muirhead
Library of Michigan Christian
College. The service provides

access to over seventy of the
major databases available from
Dialog Information Services,
the world’s leading online infor-
mation service.

Although Knowledge Index
includes databases in such
areas as chemistry, computets,

o

Your Source for VBS Materlals
1989 Senes

God is Love

Gospel Teachers Publications

Jesus Called Them One By One

Lambert Book House

God’s Guide for My Life
Sweet Publishing

Review Kits Available

MCC Bookstore
- order toll-free
1-800-872-2579 (Michigan)
1-800-521-6010 (Outstate)

7

education, engineering, law,
mathematics, medicine, psycho-
logy, and social sciences, the
service is being added for the
extensive base of information
that it will provide for students
in MCC’s expanding business
program. It includes trends and
news in national and inter-
national business, economic re-
gearch, information on key
business leaders, and corporate
statistics on the nation’s
leading public and private com-
panies.
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Golf Classics

Cincinnati/Dayton Area

- Golf Classic I1

Lakota Hills Golf Course

West Chester, Ohio

Brighton Golf Classic IX
Oak Pointe Golf Club

Brighton, Michigan

ChicagoLand Golf Classic I1
Coghill Golf and Country Club

Lemont, Illinois

For Registration Information contact:
Office of the President

Michigan Christian College

800 West Avon Road

Rochester Hills, Michigan 48063
(313) 651-5800, Extension 16

MCC business majors compete in
national stock market game

Front cover headlines of Inc-
Magazine referred to the First
Annual AT&T Collegiate In-
vestment Challenge as “the
hottest business game in
town.” ing Times de
scribed the program as “an edu-
cation that often costs would-be
millionaires a lot more in the
hard-knock school of in-
vesting.”

Some 11,000 college students
participated in the Challenge on

a nationwide basis, including
two MCC juniors, Billy Blake of
Littleton, Colorado and Jim
Craig of Morenci, Michigan.
Each student received a ficti-
tious $500,000 brokerage ac-
count, a toll-free number to a
brokerage firm, and the chal-
lenge to maximize the value of

#their portfolio by buying and

selling from the stocks of -over
?,000 publicly traded compan-
ies.

At the end of each month,
participants received a personal
account statement, newsletter,
and ranking of participants. Of
the 11,000 participants,
twenty-two increased their
portfolio by a million dollars or
more during -the four-month
Challenge. Both MCC students
increased their portfolio by
some half-million dollars!
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Mark Brackney

Students ‘‘Celebrate the 50 States”’
in this year’s musical extravaganza

On February 17-18, 1989,
under the direction of A Cap-
pella Chorus Director, Joe
Bentley, and drama coach, Gale
Edwards, MCC students
presented the annual musical
extravaganza, ‘‘Celebration in
Song.” This year’s production
followed the theme *“Celebrate
the 50 States,” and individual
club themes included ‘‘The
Wild West,” “The Good Old
Days,” and ‘“We Wanna Go
Home.” Months of planning
and preparation evolved into a
delightful evening. of colorful

costumes, upbeat musical selec-
tions, and outstanding drama-
tic talent.

The Celebration Singers, a
group made up of A Cappella
Chorus members and other stu-
dents, began the show with a
selection of songs about the
United States. These students
later sang a Stephen Foster
medley, and closed their part of
the program with the country-
music selection, ‘“God Bless the
US.A”

Social club Alpha Beta/Beta
Gamma, assigned the territor-

Julie Wilson

ial theme of the West, described
the American frontier spirit
with such tunes as ‘“Rawhide,”
and “It’s a Brand New Life.”
An old-fashioned melodrama
was also staged by club mem-
bers, complete with a show-
down between an ill-reputed
villain and a good-natured hero.
Later in their skit, club mem-
bers portrayed modern life on
the West Coast with imagery
and musical selections from the
California surfer lifestyle.
Delta Nu/Sigma Phi’s skit
enabled the audience to

Ady Hutchins

visualize a week in the deep,
warm South. Anora Woods and
David Christian portrayed
grandparents explaining to
their visiting grandchildren
how good life used to be in
states such as Georgia, Ala-
bama, Florida, Kentucky, Ten-
nessee, and Virginia. The
grandchildren encouraged the
storytelling with their song
“Grandma, tell me ’bout the
good ol’ days,” and the grand-
parents responded with tales of
their days in a traveling, Dixie-
land jazz band.

Kappa Tau/Alpha Tau, the
final club to perform, illustra-
ted a ship of sailors who hailed
from Northern states. Most
were homesick, and nostalgical-
ly sang of great cities such as
Chicago, Detroit, Philadelphia,
and Baltimore. Wearing match-
ing costumes of white sailor
hats, blue jeans, and khaki tee-
shirts bearing the names of
Northern states, Tau gave a
fine performance of precision,

{continued on page 7)

Jeff Westerby




{continued from page 6)

energy, and excitement. Follow-
ing the Saturday evening per-
formance, Academic Dean, Dr.
Leonard Knight, presented Tau
with the winning Celebration
Trophy.

The 1989 “Celebration in
Song’’ Hosts were Mark Brack-
ney, of Attica, Michigan; and
Jeff Westerby, of Troy, Mich-
igan. Mark is a junior B.R.E.
Major, who plans to complete
his degree requirements in
1990. He then plans to enroll in
the graduate level Bible
program at Abilene Christian
University. Jeff will receive his
B.R.E. degree in May, 1989,
and enroll at Harding Graduate
School of Religion the following
Fall semester. He hopes to
eventually teach Bible at a
Christian college.

Hostesses were Ady Hutch-
ins, of Wellington, Ohio; and
Julie Wilson, of Rochester, In-
diana. Ady is a sophomore
Music Major, who plans to
finish her education at Eastern
Michigan University, and teach
music at the high school level.
Julie is a sophomore Office In-
formation Systems Major, who
will receive her A.A.S. degree in

May, 1989 and seek employ- -

ment as an Executive Sec-
retary.

The Hosts and Hostesses per-
formed short, musical skits
between social club performan-

ces. Selections included a
steamboat quartet, complete
with straw hats and elastic.arm
bands, singing ““‘Dixieland Jam-
boree;”’ canalmen and their
faithful mules singing about
sacrifices made on the ‘“Erie
Canal;” a humorous gunfight
between a notorious villain and
“Cow Patti;”’ and an afternoon
on the porch, reminiscing about
“Old Sue’s Panda.” The group
finished the Second Act with
the inspirational song ‘‘The
Hope for America,” and led the
Celebration Singers in “God
Bless the U.S.A.” The entire
cast surrounded the audience,
at the close of the program, and
sang the show’s traditional
theme song, “Celebrate.”

Also part of the weekend'’s
festivities was the annual
‘‘Celebration Saturday,” an
event coordinated by the Ad-
missions Office for high school
students. The day included
Registration and a continental
breakfast, performances by the
A Cappella Chorus and
Autumn, college career coun-
seling, campus tours, and a
matinee of ‘‘Celebration in
Song.” Youth Leaders interes-
ted in bringing a group to next
year’s “Celebration Saturday”
should contact Mr. Larry Stew-
art, Director of Admissions, at
1-800-872-2579 (Michigan), or
1-800-521-6010 (Outstate).

Members of Kappa Tauw/Alpha Tau, winners of the Celebration
Trophy, perform a skit about life in the northern United States.
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The Celebration Singers remind the audience that ‘‘Life is a Celebration.”

Performers in the Alpha Beta/Beta Gamma Celebration skit wonder if they will ever tame the “Wild,
West.”

Delta Nu/Sigma Phi club members sing of the “good ol’ days” down in the deep South.
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Christine Campbell is crowned
1989 Homecoming Queen

Festivities for the 1989
Homecoming began with a
“‘Spirit Week,” in which stu-
dents wore outfits in keeping
with various entertaining
themes. On February 3, in the
Gold Room of the Associates
Campus Center, members of
the Alumni Association hosted
a pizza party, honoring the
1989 Homecoming Court.

Registration and a morning
devotional, held in the Westside
Central Chapel on February 4,
began the Homecoming Day
activities. Alumni Association
President Phil McCullough
presided over the brief service;
and Stan Day, Minister for the
Marshall, Michigan Church of
Christ, led the guests in a
closing prayer. A short perfor-
mance by MCC’s. musical
group, Autumn, completed the
morning Jprogram. Members of
this year’s Autumn include Jeff
Allen, Brian Cain, Jim Craig,
Codie Johnson, James
McDuffie, Karen Petrich, Debi
Shauver, Don Smith, and Juhe
Wilson.

Homecoming Day festivities
continued at the nearby Roch-
ester High School gymnasium,
at 12:30 p.m., where the Lady
Warrior Basketball Team
defeated Ft. Wayne Bible Col-
lege, 67-57. At 2:30 p.m., the
Warrior' Basketball Team

began their game against the
University of Michigan-
Dearborn, holding the team to a
half-time score of 39-29.
Half-time activities began
with short skits performed by
several of the social clubs.
Candlebearers then formed a
pathway through which Home-
coming Court attendants were
escorted. Representing the
Upper Division students, as
Candlebearers, were Tim Mays,
of Westland, Michigan; and
Jeff Westerby, of Troy, Mich-
igan. Sophomores included
Reggie Best, of Detroit,
Michigan; Brian Cain, of Am-
herst, Ohio; Phil Conner, of
Gladwin, Michigan; and Randy
Haynes, of Bellwood, Illinois.
Finally, Freshman candle-
bearers were Darrell Amy, of
West Montrose, Ontario; Sam
Pace, of Lansing, Michigan;
Rob Perez, of Wyoming,
Michigan; and Robert Vazquez,
of Detroit, Michigan.
. Robin Stephens, of River-
view, Michigan served as the
Homecoming Court Represen-
tative for the Upper Division
students. She was escorted by
Pete Sexton. Sophomore Queen
Candidates included Laura
Baker, of Columbus, Ohio,
escorted by Scott Reece; Chris-
tine Campbell, of Southgate,
Michigan, escorted by her

brother, Eric; and Camille Jack-
son, of Detroit, Michigan,
escorted by Willie Maull. Com-
pleting the Court were Fresh-
man Representatives Gail
Rathbun, of Lake Orion, Mich-
igan, escorted by her father,
Mr. Bob Rathbun; and Darcy
Washburn, of Washington,
Michigan, escorted by Andy
Harrison.

The Homecoming audience
waited with enthusiasm for the
announcement of the 1989
Homecoming Queen by Presi-
dent Milton Fletcher. Christine
Campbell was named Queen,

and was presented her crown by

Laura Day, the 1988 Home-
coming Queen. President Flet-
cher awarded Christine the tra-
ditional red velvet cape and silk
roses, and the new Queen led
her Court to its place of honor
in a special section of the gym-
nasium.

The Warriors went into the
second half of the basketball
game enthusiastically deter-
mined to gain a victory over
their opponents. Staying at
least 15 points ahead of the
Dearborn team, throughout the
entire second half, the Warriors
soundly defeated the Univer-
sity of M1ch1gan-Dearborn,
98-65.

(continued on page 9)

Sophomore Representative, Laura Baker, is escorted by Scott Reece.
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Michigan Christian College anhounces the
availability of four full-time faculty positions
for the 1989-90 academic year. Each position
begins at a minimum level of instructor and
the level of faculty appointment will depend
on the credentials of the applicant. The mini-
mum degree requirements include a Master’s
degree. However, an individual who has made
significant progress toward the completion of
2 Master’s degree may want to make contact
with the college. The four facuity openinigs are
in Business, Math, Office Information Sys-
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above addrace
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tems, and Science. For further information re-

garding these openings, please write Dr.
Leonard C. Knight, Academic Dean, Michigan
Christian College, 800 West Avon Road, Roch-
ester Hills, Michigan 48063 or call (313) 651-
5800, extension 32. Application materials
should be addressed to Dr. Knight and include
a current resume, transcripts from all colleges
attended, and letters
application form may be secured from the
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of reference. The
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1988-89 MCC Homecoming Queen, Christine Campbell, escorted by
her brother, Eric, smiles radiantly at the audience.

Camille Jackson, also a Sophomore Representatwe, zs escorted by
Willie Maull.



Andy Harrison escorts Freshman Representative Darcy

Washburn.

Upper Division Representative, Robin Stephens, is escorted by
Pete Sexton.

Mark Frost is
the keynote
speaker at
MCC’s Winter
Banquet

On December 9, 1988, in the
cafeteria of the Associates
Campus Center, over 160 peo-
ple attended the MCC Winter
Banquet. Sponsored by the
Sophomore Class, pictures were
taken at 7:00 p.m. and dinner

~was served at 7:30 p.m. The

- _menu, prepared and served by

- Marriott Foods, Inc., included
cream of broccoli soup, a salad
bar, fresh fruit, Chicken Cordon

' Bleu or Basket Shrimp, brown
rice or corn, apple pie or
chocolate mousse cake, and as-
sorted beverages.

The Cafeteria was decorated
in seasonal colors of red, green,
gold, and white, with windows
and doors disguised as large,
wrapped packages. Red, gold,
and green graffiti circles were

Vg

splashed across the tables,
accompanied by brightly-
colored balloons. Candle center-
pieces completed the array of
decorations.

Jim Calkin, an MCC Admis-
sions Counselor and Associate
Minister for the Lake Orion
Church of Christ, served as
Emcee for the evening. Presi-
dent Milton Fletcher led the
opening prayer, and Mark
Frost, Minister for the Trenton,
Michigan Church of Christ,
served as the evening’s
Keynote Speaker. ’

Entertainment was provided
by the Detroit-area gospel
quartet known as ‘“The Mes-
sengers.”” Group members
included Dwight Coe, of Water-
ford, Michigan, baritone; Mike
Corder, of Highland, Michigan,
tenor; Mark Dillard, of Water-
ford, Michigan, lead; and Sonny
Girdley, of Flint, Michigan,
bass. The quartet performed a
program of a cappella hymns
and seasonal selections, and the
banquet was concluded, at 9:30
p.m., with a prayer led by
Sophomore Class President,
Chris Bies.

Homecoming,
{continued from page 8)

At 6:00 p.m. in the Cafeteria
of the Associates Campus Cen-
ter, alumni, students, employ-
ees, and guests gathered for a
banquet served by Marriott
Foods, Inc. Following the meal,
President Fletcher presented
former student, Lynn Shinsky,
with an “Alumni Citation.”” Mr.
Shinsky, son of MCC Athletic
Director Bill Shinsky, was
honored for his work in the field
of Education. He has served as
Administrator, Coach, and
Teacher in several school
systems, and is presently in his
eleventh year at Luckett Chris-
tian Academy, in Royal Oak,
Michigan. Following the ban-
quet and presentation, guests
were invited to attend the
“Company’”’ performance of
“That Was No Lady, That Was
a Private Eye,” in the Westside
Central Chapel. Festivities for
the 1989 Homecoming conclu-
ded at 9:30 p.m.
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Escorted by her father, Mr. Bob Rathbun, is Freshman Representa-

tive, Gail Rathbun.

Mr. Lynn Shinsky (back row, left), recipient of the Homecoming 1989 Alumni Citation, poses for a
photo with his parents, Mr. and Mrs. Bill Shinsky, and his wife, Holly.

MCC students
assist in 1989
Salary Sharing
Campaign

The 1989 Salary Sharing
Campaign began in August of
1988 with an informational
direct mailing. Also a part of
Phase I of the Campaign was a
mailing, distributed in Sep-
tember, which included a letter
from President Milton Fletcher
and a Pledge Response Card.
Phase 1I of the Salary Sharing
Campeign took place October
17-December 8, 1988, when stu-
dents, employees, alumni, and
friends of the College met three
times weekly, in the Associates
Gold Room, to assist in the an-
nual “‘Phone-A-Visit” solici-
tation. The goal for this year’s
Salary Sharing Campaign was
$230,000, and pledges received
as of March 15, 1989 totalled
$179,926.

Over sixty students partici-
pated in at least one evening of

the “Phone-A-Visit”’ Phase, and
fourteen of these students
reached the goal of raising
$1,000 in a single evening. Top
student callers were Wendy
Barnett, of Michigan City, In-
diana, who raised a total of

$5,280; and Lisa King, of -

Southgate, Michigan, who
raised $4,040. Each of the
““$1,000 Night Callers’’ were in-
vited to a dinner hosted by
President and Mrs. Fletcher at
Bill Knapps Restaurant, in
Rochester Hills. Special calli
sessions were held, throughout
“Phone-A-Visit,” to encourage
the participation of MCC alum-
ni, Board of Trustee members,
Associates, and individual con-
gregations.-

Miss Karen Owen, Adminis-
trative Assistant for the De-
velopment™ Office, will replace
Mr. Kent Hoggatt, next year,
as Coordinator for the Salary
Sharing Campaign. Both she
and Mr. Hoggatt express their
appreciation to the many faith-
ful supporters of Michigan
Christian College. They, along
with President Milton Fletcher,
also thank first-time donors to

the College. “Without these
people,” Mr. Hoggatt stated,
“we wouldn’t have the axis
around which our imstitution
revolves.”

?\eﬂfsc'"
Remember

MICHIGAN
CHRISTIAN
‘COLLEGE

in your
_estate planning.

For further
information, contact
the President’s office. . -

313-651-5800
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2 3 : Duncan Alney ...............ooveunn... Calcutta, India
Gmny (Fldler) May *DarrelAmy ....... ..., Ontario, Canada
DorissaBarcus . .....cocoviieennniino.. Lima, Ohio
Ginny (Fidler) May gradu- ministrative Assistant to the 1987 she received an Apprecia- VictorBliss .. ................. Traverse City, Michigan
ated from Michigan Christian President in 1986 and worked tion Award from the Alumni MarkBrackney . . .. - - - -io.oi ... Attica, Michigan
College with an AAS in 1978. in that capacity until February Association Executive Com- Sherri DAY . | . . oo - b Marshall, Michigan
Ginny went to work in May, 15, 1989, when she and Ernie mittee for her very efficient JulieDover ...........cocovvun... Galesburg, Michigan -
1978, as a secretary for Ameri- made the great decision to handling of the Homecoming JulieGirdley .. ................... Ortonville, Michigan
can Motors. In December, 1979, adopt a child. Queen’s Court activities since SherrydHalll = ) e T et e Cutler, Ohio
she left American Motors to  During the time at MCCasan 1980. JodyHazzard....................... Decker, Michigan
begin work at Michigan Chris- employee, Ginny also servedon  In genuine appreciation for MychelleHolland . . .. ................... Pekin, Illinois
tian College as Secretary to the a volunteer basis as Cheer- her faithful years of service to AdyHutchins . .. ...... ..o oo Wellington, Ohio
Dean of Students and as a leading Sponsor, W-Club MCC, President Fletcher SandiJones ............... Dearborn Heights, Michigan
Dorm Supervisor for the Alma Sponsor, and Homecoming stated, “Ginny May possesses TheresaLaFleur......................Utica, Michigan
Gatewood Women’s Dormitory. Queen Court Coordinator. unique qualities of unusual ef- *Chuck Leppert ........c.oco..... Floyd Knobs, Indiana
In June, 1984, she and her hus- As a busy volunteer, Ginny is ficiency, organizational ability, LisadoLytle..................... Rochester, Michigan
band Ernie, moved out of the Vice President of the Lake love for the institution, ChrisMcGee - ..........coneeeneaen... Troy, Michigan
women’'s dormitory and into Orion Associates Chapter, sec- capacity for hard work, and Patty Meadows . ............... Auburn Hills, Michigan
their new home. At that time, retary to the Lake Orion loyalty. We appreciate her LindaMordaunt . ............... Mt. Clemens, Michigan
Ginny became Secretary to the Church of Christ, and active in many contributions to Michi- Sherry/Pace]. . o rimes wioanars o - o = BN © o Elyria, Ohio
President. She became Ad- the Alumni Association. In gan Christian College.” LaDawnSalinas .. .................. Buffalo, New York
Melony Schultz ................. Union Lake, Michigan
3 3 DebiShauver .................... Fort Wayne, Indiana
Gall Partrldge Penny Stampfly . . ................... Dewitt, Michigan
Gail Partridge was a student paired community that, in Governor James A. Blanchard, LyndaStarling.............. Sterling Heights, Michigan
at Michigan Christian College 1980, she transferred to Mich- a position she has held for the BobStewart ................... Groton, Massachusetts
from 1976-78, during which igan State University to earn a past four years. Michael Szymanski . ............... Valparaiso, Indiana
time she participated in Sigma bachelor’s degree in the field of Gail’s duties within Michi- EdetUdofia ..:.................. ... Calabar, Nigeria
Tau, Student Council, and sign language interpretation. gan’s Interpretive Services Of- Tracy VanHouten ................... Riverton, Illinois-
W-Club activities. In the sum- Upon completion of her edu- fice include publishing the Dan Wallace ..................... Rochester, Michigan
mer following her graduation cation, in 1983, Gail moved to DDD Bulletin, coordinating *Jeff Westerby . ... .ococoin ... Troy, Michigan
from MCC, shé became in- Canada, where she worked as workshops for those interested Shawn Witsett . . ................. Royal Oak, Michigan
volved with the deaf ministry the sole interpreter for her in interpreting for the hearing Debbie Workman ................... ... Ashland, Ohio
at the Bristol Road Church of county. In 1985, shereceived an impaired, and working with
Christ,.in Flint, Michigan. Her offer to return to the United Michigan’s State Legislature to *Indicates 4.0 semester grade point average
interest in this program promp- States and work as Coordinator help improve conditions for the
ted her to take summer classes for the Interpretive Services for deaf. Her position as the Gover-
in sign language at Mott Com- the State of Michigan. Soon nor’s Public Interpreter entails =
munity College. She so enjoyed afterwards, she was appointed extensive public visibility and e e et A lumnl NeWS T e
working with the hearing im- the Public Interpreter for contact with the media.
What YOU do is news to other alumni. Please complete, clip and

mail this form to Publications Director, Michigan Christian College,
800 West Avon Road, Rochester, MI 48063.

Elderhostels II1I and IV

The Michigan Christian Full Name
College.Bu_lletin iscl.;‘ulgli:l'led
E a .

Michigan Christian College is hosting ELDERHOSTEL Cloper 68 West, Avon MCC Class Occupation
II1 and ELDERHOSTEL IV this summer. Participants in Rqahdi' R;g&e:ister Hills, Sres
ELDERHOSTEL III will arrive on campus Sunday evening, Mﬁqﬁes e e h Tee
May 21, and will depart on Saturday morning, May 27. Par- Gi Stat Zi
ticipants in ELDERHOSTEL IV will arrive on Sunday even- St f N e ;";bﬁl?::: ity ate p
ing, June 18, anid depart on Saturday morning, June 24. All tions director. Spouse’s Full Name
participants will be housed in the Alma Gatewood Dormi- leMlgglegax:L . gl:fcmmgg:l
tory. The College Food Service by Marriott will provide T Tl of aad Taskei er MCC Class Occupation

age, disability or national or
ethnic origin in the execution
of its educational program,

meals in the College Cafeteria.

Each class of approximately thirty adults, 60 years of age
and over, will take three classes per day, each being one and a
half hours in length. Special entertainment activities will be
offered each evening.

The classes for ELDERHOSTEL III in May are as fol-
lows:

“You Can Make the Difference’” — | |

taught byMr! Garth:Pleasantoff  inc - Cw i R L 4 W e 0 ST e o

‘ “Til the Fat Lady Sings!” — —_

taught by Mr. Joe Bentley Address Correction E
|

“Classics to Read Aloud to Your Grandchildren” — . .
If you have moved, changed your name (or are planning a move or name change in the near future) or if

taught by Dr. Fawn Knight ; : \ ' .
The classes being offered during the June ELDER- there is an error in your address label of this paper, please use this form for corrections.

HOSTEL are as follows:
“Fine-Tuning Your Listening Skills’” —
taught by Mrs. Birgie Houston
“Poetical Literature of the Old Testament™ —
taught by Dr. Steve Eckstein
“Frontier Singing School Music” —
taught by Dr. W. Harold Fletcher

Anyone 60 years of age or above who is interested in either
of these 1989 ELDERHOSTELS should immediately con- |
tact the President’s Office at MCC at 313/651-5800. In turn, |

Wife’s Maiden Name (where applicable)

activities, employment or
admissions policies except
where necessitated by speci-
fic religious tenets held by
the institution and its
controlling body.

Here’s my news — children’s names and birthdates, job changes, pro-
motions, marriages, ete.

|

|

|

I

I

I

!

I

iries and commer |
regarding this publication I
I

[

I

I

I

I

[

I

I

I

——— — — — e —— — — — — — S —— — E— —

Effective date of change

Affix old mailing label here |

HERE’S HOW MY ADDRESS LABEL SHOULD READ:

an application blank will be forwarded to the interested per- Name
son(s). Total cost for the week (Room, Board, and Tuition) is Address Telephone
$235.00 per person. City State Zip
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1962

Dr. Jobhn and Mrs. Karen
Losher live  in Garland, Texas
where he is the Vice President,
and General Manager, at the
Christian Care Centers, Inc. re-
tirement community. Dr. Losher
also serves as an elder at the
Highland Oaks Church of Christ,
in Dallas, Texas.

1966

Edward and Carol (Magnuson)
{’67) Bray currently reside in
Edinboro, Pennsylvania, where
Ed owns and operates a sharp-
enmg business. In addition, he
is employed at the Edinboro
Post Office, and serves as the
Associate Minister at the North
Meadville, Pennsylvania Church
of Christ. Ed participates in
50-Mile Ultra Trail races, and is
currently training for the
Laurel Highlands 70-Mile Ultra
Trail Run. Carol is an aide to
handicapped students at Edin-
boro University. The Brays
have two daughters, Jennifer, a
freshman at Northeastern
Christian Junior College; and
Theresa, a tenth grader.

Arthur and Margaret (White)
Peddle live in Stone Mountain,
Georgia with their two children,
Samara and Erik. Art is part
owner and a physical therapist
in the company, The Institute
for Comprehensive Rehabilita-
tion and Recovery, Inc. Mar-
garet is a homemaker and tran-
scriber/typist.

1977

Ed and Ronda (O’Hearn) Rosen-
baum live in Danville, Indiana,
with their three daughters. Ed
is a Financial Analyst, and Ron-
da is a piano instructor. The
Rosenbaums recently finished
building a house, and can be
contacted at:

62 Queensway Drive
Danville, Indiana 46122

1978

Russell and Stephanie (Stanley)
Barkman live in Charlotte,
North Carolina, with their two
children, Jonathon and Kath-
ryn Julia. Russell works in
graphlc designs, and Stephanie

Lisa (Morris) Thaxton, and her
husband, Les, currently reside
in Berlin, Germany with their
three sons, Joshua, Jereme, and
Jason. Les serves in the US
Army, and Lisa is a
homemaker. The Thaxtons can
be contacted at:

PSSE-B

P.O. Box 099

APO New York City, NY

09742-5056

1979

David and Laura (Stark) Briggs
became the parents of Jerica
Lee, on February 14, 1989. Jeri-
ca joins Timothy, age four, and
Annalisa, age 2. The Briggs live
in Utica, Michigan, where
Laura is a homemaker. David is
the Financial Analyst at Engin-
eering Technologies, Ltd.

Jon and Linda (Brown) ('80)
Fulton became the parents of
Jonathon Andrew, on Novem-
ber 21, 1988. He joins sisters,
Jennifer and Elizabeth. While
‘Jon completes requirements for
an MCC B.R.E. Degree, he is
working as a billing coordinator
for Selectcare. Linda is a

. homemaker.

Steve and Julie (Summerhayes)
Harper live in the Dallas, Texas
area where both are employed
at Electronic Data Systems.
Steve is a Systems Engineer,
and recently completed an EDS
three-year training program.

Julie is a Publishing Specialist,

and the Coordinator for the
Technical Development Divj-
sion Word Processing Center.
The Harpers have two children,
Laurén, age four, and Daniel,
age two. 3

Brian and Beth Ann (Hart)
Janes became the parents of
Brianne Annette on December
10, 1988. The Janes’ live in
Apex, North Carolina, where
Brian is a plumbing superinten-
dent and Beth Ann is a home-
maker.

Connie (Manselll Muncy, and
her husband Zac, live in Searcy,
Arkansas with their son, Brad-
ley Raymond. Zac is an attor-
ney, and Connie is employed as
his secretary.

News and Notes

1980
Clay and Cherry (Echols) Hart

aré currently serving as mis-

sionaries in South Africa. The
Harts teach Bible classes, and
assist with the World Bible
School work in their province.
In addition, Clay directs an
evening and weekend school for
self-supporting preachers and
Christians, called the Durban
Biblical Training Centre. Re-
cently, the Harts began work-
ing with a World Bible School
translation into the Zulu lan-
guage. They have three chil-
dren, Christopher, Cody, and
Candy Jane. The Harts can be
contacted at:

52 Beach Road

Bluff, Durban, Natal,

South Africa 4052

1981

Jonathan and Kimberly (Burns)
(’80) Nold became the parents
of Elizabeth Faye, on December

10, 1988. They also have a three-'

year-old daughter named Kath-
erine Margaret. The Nolds live
in Royal Oak, Michigan where

Jonathan is employed at Gener-

al Dynamics, and Kimberly is a
homemaker.

1982

Marty and Mary (Hadfield)
Wooten became the parents of a
daughter, Ashley Faye, on
March 21, 1989. She joins Kyle,
age 2. The Wootens live in Au-
burn Hills, Michigan where
Marty is a heating/cooling spe-
cialist and Mary is a home-
maker.

1984

1988

Jean (Hoggatt) Carter, and her
husband, Errol, live in Charle-
ston, South Carolina with their
two daughters, Erica Megan
and Ariel Lauren. Errol is em-
ployed at the Robert Bosch
Company, and Jean is a free-
lance Real Estate Paralegal.

1986

Scott Sanders and Nora Tracy
{'85) are to be married on May 6,
1989. The couple will reside in
Lowell, Michigan where Scott is
currently working with emotion-
ally impaired boys. Nora plans

Andy (B.R.E.) ('88) and - Suzy
(Kirks) ('87) Peper became the
parents of their first child, Chel-
sea, on March 17, 1989. Andy
serves as the Associate Mini-
ster for the Rochester, Michi-
gan Church of Christ, and Suzy
is a homemaker. ° g

Lynnette (Holt) Robar, and her
husband, Michael, are currently
living in Pasadena, California.
Lynnette graduated from Michi-
gan State University, in June of
1988, with a Bachelor’s Degree
in Interior Design. She is an in-
terior designer/draftsperson for
Cynthia Bennett and Associ-
ates, and Michael is earning his

to teach mentally impaired chil- Master’s in Divinity. He plans
dren. to work in youth ministries.
ATTENTION ALUMNI
‘New Gold and White Awards

entering

Begnmmg in the fall of 1989, all second- -generation students

Michigan Christian College for the first time will
receive a Gold and White Award of 3100 to be used toward
tuition for the freshman year. To be eligible for the award, at
least one of the student's parents must have attended MCC
full-time for at least one semester.

Do you have sons or daughters in grade 7-12?

If so, we need to know who they are! Students may begin
receiving special informational mailings prepared for pro-
spective students beginning in grade 7 To have your sonis}
and/or daughter(s) added to the prospective student mailing
list, please complete the form below.

48063.

Name of Alumnus

Address

City State Zip
Phone (areacode______ )

Sons/Daughtérs Years of Graduation .

Please return form to the Admissions Office, Michigan
Christian.College, 800 West Avon Road, Rochester Hills, MI

1983

Connie (Gudgel) Marchbanks is
the new secretary for the Bris-
tol Road School of Biblical
Studies, in Flint, Michigan.

Kevin and Janice (Kilpatrick)
McKisson, both employees at
Michigan Christian College, re-
cently purchased -their first
home. They can be contacted
at:

- 45466 Wakefield

Utica, Michigan 48087

(313) 651-5800.

WANTED

Florida or Georgia Resident
to serve as
a part-time representative
of Michigan Christian College
MCC is interested in employing a person to serve as a
representative of the college in the Florida and Georgia
region. This individual would werk with the college on a part-
time basis in areas of student recruitment and pessibly fund
raising. Retired persons are encouraged to consider the
position as well. If you would be interested in serving in this
capacity, please phone Milton B. Flefcher, President, at
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June Hendrick, of the Busi-
ness Office, and Karen Owen, of
the Development Office, will
participate in a six-week
campaign in Hannover, Ger-
many, beginning June 1.

Vikki Bentley, an English De-
partment instructor, completed
the requirements for an M.Ed.
in Special Education in August
of 1988. She will receive her
degree from Northeast Louisi-
ana University in May of 1989.

Dr. Edie Wallace, 2 member
of the Science Department
faculty, completed the require-
ments for a doctoral program in
Science Education, on February
27. As part of her doctoral
studies, 'she helped coordinate
an innovative program which
studied the results of pairing an
MCC Reading class with a
Biology class. She will receive
her degree from Wayne State
University in May of 1989.
~ On April 23, Bible Depart-

ment faculty member, Dr.
Stephen Eckstein, spoke at a
lectureship sponsored by the

Southside Church of Christ, in
Grand Rapids, Michigan. The
lectureship’s theme was ‘‘He
Gave Me A Song.”

On April 7-8, Dr. Michael
Houston participated- in an

area-wide workshop; in Battle

Creek Michigan, entitled.

“Walking Worthy of Our Cal-
ling.” Dr. Houston, a member
of the Bible Department facul-
ty, based his lecture “A Nec-
essary ‘Bondage’ — Commit-
ting Ourselves to the Bond of
Unity’’ on the Ephesians 4:1-16
passage of scripture.

Dr. Fawn Knight, a member
of the English Department
faculty, spoke to Bible class
teachers during an April 7-8
seminar in Columbus, Ohio, on
“Discipline in the Classroom.”

Joe Bentley, A Cappella
Chorus Director, is a member of
the Detroit-based, professional
choral group, The Cantata
Academy. Recently, he was
chosen to sing the lead role of
the Evangelist in Bach’s “The
Passmn According to St.
Jol

Bu-gle Houston, Associate
Dean of Students, was the Key-
note Speaker at a women's re-
treat in Santa Barbara, Cali-
fornia. The theme of the March
10-11 retreat, sponsored by the
Culver Palms Church of Christ,
was “Developing a Partnershlp
with God.”

(Continued)

| CALENDARS FOR...

Summer Term . ....... o o 34 BERE e May 9-26, 1989
Elderhostel ITT ... ................... May 21-27, 1989
MCC Advisory Board Workshop . . ... ... ... Jun 2-3, 1989
Elderhostel IV ...... .. ... ... .. ....... Jun 18-24, 1989
10 Year Reunion — Class of 1979. . . . . .. Jun 30-Jul 2, 1989
'20 Year Reunion — Class 01969 .. .... ot oo Jul 7-9, 1989
MCC Detroit Area Golf ClassicIX .......... Jul 29, 1989
(Brighton, Michigan)

MCC ChicagoLand Golf ClassicII........... Aug 4, 1989
{Lemont, Illinois)

Fall Registration. . . ..................... Sep 4-5, 1989
Associates’ Fall Festival . . ................. Sep 9, 1989
Annual Bible Lectureship. . . ... ........... Oct 1-5, 1989

Excerpts, continued

On March 11, Dean of
Students, Garth Pleasant led
his Warrior Basketball Team to
a championship at the 1988-89
National Little College Athletic
Association National Tourna-
ment, in Madison, Wisconsin,

Tina Lorf became the Ad-
missions Office Secretary on
March 1. She-replaces Linda
Fulton.

On February 25, Dr. John
Todd, an assistant professor in
Political Science and Legal As-

neurs attending a Small Busi-
ness Administration seminar at
Oakland University. The topic
was ‘‘Legal Forms of
Business.” In addition, Dr.
Todd was recently honored by
the Farmington, Michigan
D.A.R. Chapter with a braille
American flag.

Cathy Ries became Secretary
to the President on February
15. She replaces Ginny May, a
ten-year employee of Michigan
Christian College.

Kathy Anspach began

as Collections Officer, on
January 11. She and her family
moved to the Rochester area
from Lima, Ohio.

Jim Calkin was appointed the
Associate Minister for the Lake
Orion; Michigan Church of
Christ on January 1. This
position is in addition to his
employment as an Admissions
Counselor for MCC.

Lisa Barnett began working
as the Secretary for the De-
velopment Office on November -

sistance, spoke to entrepre-

working in the Business Office,

28, 1988.

MEMORIAL GIFTS

Contributed from December 1, 1988 through March 13, 1989

CYRUS ADDAMS
The Family of Cyrus Addams
Lucien and Ida Palmer
Mary V. Scheid
Mr. and Mrs. W.C. Whiteside
HARVEY BORCHERT
Mr. and Mrs. Sam C. Neal
ELENA BURKE
Horace and Lera Jones
FANNIE COFFMAN
Mrs. E.C. Hutcheson
ERMA COX
Edna Hitesman .
Mr. and Mrs. Ernie May
Edward and Catherine Sadurski
Larry and Lynne Stewart
CHARLES EDDY
Nelson and Janis Eddy
BILL EVANS .
Austin and Dorothy Gilley
EVA FEUERBACKER
Mr. and Mrs. W. Farrel Dodds
FRED FISHER
Nelson and Janis Eddy
DR. GEORGE FORD
Dr. and Mrs. Fred Alexander
" Mr. and Mrs. Robert Benham
Gregory and Polly Brooks
Homer and Mary Case
Lucille Ford
Hartford Avenue Church of Christ
(Ponca City, Oklahoma)
Mrs. Wilma Lutz
Carl and Yvonne Ogar
Orvis and Ann Oliver
Lucien and Ida Palmer
Louis and Mildred Riebe
Annette I. Riley
Bill and Joanne Shinsky
Mr. and Mrs. Elwood Shoop
Mel and Diane Storm
CLAUDE AND MARY FRENCH
Virgil and Ann Bentley
LEO GENTRY
Hae Gentry
CARDELLA GOAD
Milton B. and Evelyn Fletcher
TOM HIGGINBOTHAM
Connie Higginbotham
NAOMI HODGES
Mzr. and Mrs. Raymond DeBrincat
SEWELL R. HOWARD
Mabel 1. Howard
NOBLE KIRKS
Lottie M. Kirks

PAULINE LOWERY
Austin and Dorothy Gilley
MR. AND MRS. GENE MONROE
Mr and Mrs. Ed Monroe
GERALD MONTGOMERY
Austin and Dorothy Gilley
LEONARD MONTGOMERY
Ken and Donna Slater
" Pauline L. Montgomery

JOHN PLEASANT
Lawrence and Fannie Ashlock
Allen and Marie Barber
Joy Barber
Inez E. Bernard
Mrs. Helen Bingham
Mr. and Mrs. Roger Church
Marilee Dwyer
Walter and Jo Ellen Forster
The Mathew Gracz Family
Dr. and Mrs. Don Guelde
Brent and Letha Harshman
Gene and Thelda Jackson
James and Harriet Kilpatrick
Mrs. Wilma Lutz
Faith Mann
Emery and Julia McBride
Cora Morrow
Ed and Joan Palmer
Ron and Leisa Perry
Gladys Polsgrove
Jerry and Penny Polsgrove
Maggie Ponder
Bill and Joanne Shinsky
Larry and Lynne Stewart
Erlon and May Dell Turner
Doug Van Horn
Robert and Mary Frances Varnell
Phil Voelker

West Carpenter Road Church of Christ

Lyle and Freddie Wheeler -
Mr. and Mrs. Boss Zachery

RONALD SHINSKY
Austin and Dorothy Gilley

RUTH SPELCE
Terry and Pauline Milner

WOODY AND KATHERYN STOGSDILL

Mary Ellen Adams
JANE TUCKER
Mary Moore
MARILYN WHITELAW
Kenneth and Bonnie Whitelaw
PAMELA WILHITE
The Family of Harvey Kuykendall
Samuel and Jane Bass






